UTILITY ASSISTANCE

Ohio offers Energy Assistance Programs to help low-income residents pay their heating or cooling bills.

Home Energy Assistance Program or HEAP 
A one-time benefit to help eligible residents with energy bills.

The Home Energy Assistance Program (HEAP) is a federally funded program that provides eligible Ohioans assistance with their home energy bills. This one-time benefit is applied directly to the customer’s utility bill or bulk fuel bill.

Am I Eligible for HEAP?
Ohioans with a household income at or below 175 percent of the federal poverty guidelines are eligible for the program.

For July 2023-May 2024, the income levels are: 
	Size of Household
	Total Household Income 12 Months

	1
	up to $25,515

	2
	up to $34,510

	3
	up to $43,505

	4
	up to $52,500

	5
	up to $61,495

	6
	up to $70,490

	7
	up to $79,485

	8
	up to $88,480




For households with more than eight (8) members, add $8,995 for each additional member. A household applying for HEAP must report total gross household income for the past 30 days (12 months preferred) for all members, except wage or salary income earned by dependent minors under 18 years old. Both homeowners and renters are eligible for assistance.

How do I Apply?

For ways to Apply, visit: https://development.ohio.gov/individual/energy-assistance/apply-now-energy-assistance-programs

Winter Crisis Program 
 A one-time benefit to help eligible residents maintain their utility service during the winter months. You must be threatened with disconnection, already be disconnected, or have less than a 25 percent supply of bulk fuel in your tank.
The Home Energy Assistance Winter Crisis Program (HEAP Winter Crisis Program) helps income eligible Ohioans that are threatened with disconnection, have been disconnected, need to establish new service, need to pay to transfer service, have PIPP default, need to pay first PIPP,  or have 25% (or less) supply of bulk fuel in their tank maintain their utility service. 
The program runs from Nov. 1, 2023 to March 31, 2024. Ohio households serviced by a Public Utilities Commission of Ohio-regulated utility must sign up for the Percentage of Income Payment Plan Plus (PIPP) or another payment plan if there is still an outstanding balance on the bill after receiving assistance.
Who is Eligible for the Winter Crisis Program?

Ohioans with a household income at or below 175 percent of the federal poverty guidelines that are facing disconnection, have been disconnected, need to establish new service, need to pay to transfer service, have PIPP default, need to pay first PIPP, or have less than a 25 percent supply of bulk fuel in their tank are eligible for the program.

For November 2023-March 2024, the income levels are:
	Size of Household
	Total Household Income 12 Months

	1
	up to $25,515

	2
	up to $34,510

	3
	up to $43,505

	4
	up to $52,500

	5
	up to $61,495

	6
	up to $70,490

	7
	up to $79,485

	8
	up to $88,480


For households with more than eight members, add $8,995 for each additional member.
A household applying for HEAP must report total gross household income for the past 30 days (12 months preferred) for all members, except wage or salary income earned by dependent minors under 18 years old. Both homeowners and renters are eligible for assistance.

How do I Apply?

For ways to Apply, visit: https://development.ohio.gov/individual/energy-assistance/apply-now-energy-assistance-programs

